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Society President Murray Dempsey presents Yorke            

Promenaders caller Scotty Scott with a shield to                 

commemorate their 5th birthday  

SASDS President Murray Dempsey presents Jeff with his 

45 year club shield 
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DIARY DATES 
March 2022 

Tue 1st Sunset Twirlers: Mainstream Re-Opens 

Wed 2nd Adelaide Outlaws: Plus Re-Opens 

Thu 3rd Sunset Twirlers: Plus Re-Opens 

Fri 4th Pine City Twirlers: AGM 

Mon 7th Adelaide Outlaws: Mainstream Re-Opens 

Fri 11th Paddle Steamers: St Patrick's Day Dance 

Mon 14th Adelaide Outlaws: St. Patrick's Spud Feast 

Tue 15th Yorke Promenaders: St Patrick's Day Dance 

Fri 18th Wild Frontier: Charity Night 

Fri 18th Pine City Twirlers: St Patrick's Dance Green Spud Night 

Sat 19th SARDA: Round Dance 

Tue 22nd Sunset Twirlers: Back To School Dance 

Fri 25th Paddle Steamers: AGM 

Thu 31st Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 31st SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

April 2022 

Sat 2nd Diggers Delights: 3rd Birthday Party 

Fri 8th Paddle Steamers: Pre-Easter Bonnet Dance 

Mon 11th Adelaide Outlaws: Easter Dance 

Fri 15th Pine City Twirlers / Scoot Back Squares / Paddle Steamers / 
Wild Frontier: Closed for Easter 

Sun 17th Sunset Twirlers: All Squares & Rounds Closed for National 
Convention Resume first week of May 

Sun 17th T&T Rounds: Closed for Easter 

            April continued next page 
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The latest issue of The Australian Square Dance 

Review is now available .  

DIARY DATES — continued 

April 2022 

Tue 19th Kannella Squares: Closed for Easter 

Thu 21st to 
Mon 25th 

National Convention: Goulburn, NSW 

Fri 22nd Wild Frontier: Autumn Dance 

Tue 26th Yorke Promenaders: Lest We Forget Dance 

Thu 28th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Mon 18th Adelaide Outlaws: All Squares Closed for National Convention 
Resume first week of May 

Mon 18th Pine City Twirlers: Closed for Easter 

https://data.squaredanceaustralia.org/Data/Publications/Review/Review%202022/Review%2001%202022.pdf
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Hello Everyone,  

We are off and running. COVID restrictions are gradually lifting and we are well on 

the way back to normal, although define normal for the dancers? 

Wild Frontier celebrated their 49th    

birthday on Saturday 12th February, 

what an achievement. There would not 

be many clubs around that could lay 

claim to 49 years of dancing and with 

the same caller. Congratulations to Wild 

Frontier and their caller, Jeff Seidel, a 

marvelous result for many years of good 

fun on the floor. 

The clubs are opening and the future is 

as bright as a new penny. St Patrick’s is 

on the horizon and a good feed of spuds 

is calling. I hope to get to most of them. 

Hope everyone is feeling good for the 

dancing year, I am and certainly looking  

forward to dancing for the rest of the 

year without COVID. 

The State Convention is on track and 

looking to be a ripper of an event. It will 

be great to finally get the convention  

underway this year.  

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
Hi Dancers, 
 
Firstly, congratulations to Wild Frontier on your 49th Birthday. With most clubs in 

recess briefly due to COVID it was the first opportunity to dance this year. 

As mentioned in my previous news the committee have received information via 

club representatives and have reviewed its decision on having to be double 

vaccinated to attend society events. The decision was not only to be double 

vaccinated but will include any recommended boosters. 

The National Square Dance Society of Australia have amended their rules and we 

can now have up to three representatives at their meetings. 

Les Tulloch (our Public Officer) informed the committee that we have now heard 

back from Consumer & Business Services regarding our new Constitution. They 

requested minor changes to our rules (formatting only), plus submission of our two 

current bylaws.  Since our last meeting this has been done, and Les advises that 

our rules have now been approved and registered.  Thank you to Graham and the 

rules subcommittee for all their work. 

Happy Dancing 
Anne Tulloch 

FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
This issue certainly reflects the differing responses by clubs to the current COVID 

situation, but still a good amount of news and photos. Hopefully the April issue will 

be back to normal. 

The 2022 National Convention will be with us soon, looking to be well supported 

with 294 total registrations recorded by the 6th February, this includes 31 SA    

dancers. You can follow the Convention on their Facebook page and still register 

via their website. 

Cheers 

Stephen 

https://www.facebook.com/events/308181180417076/?active_tab=discussion
https://www.goulburn2022.com.au/index.html
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Hi everyone. Whilst we had not started dancing in January and 
February, we did enjoy a couple of social get togethers. On the 
24th January with our Aussie Night BBQ dinner and then our 
Valentine’s Dinner/Indian Banquet on February 14th all at the 
RSL. 

The Aussie Night dinner was a BBQ cooked by the resident chef 
in Ivy’s Kitchen at the RSL. A nice selection of snags and patties 
with salad followed by a good Aussie pavlova. To keep the 
brains active we also had fun with an Aussie themed quiz       
followed by a raffle. It was a lovely crowd and so good to social-

ise during this break. 

The Valentine’s dinner was a chance for Ivy’s Kitchen to offer us an Indian Banquet 
to try. What a spread this was! Not only the range of dishes but also the condiments 
that went with them, including the more familiar naan bread and samosas. It was 
an amazing variety of foods and was followed by a special Indian dessert. The 
night was topped off with a Valentine’s quiz and raffle, as well as demonstration of 
how to create a rose from a tomato! Plus a whole lot of socialising. Take a look at 
the photos. 

 

IVY, JOE AND FAMILY - OUR CHEFS 
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www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

Thanks to Graham for creating a fun atmosphere with theme music and the      

quizzes for both of our special nights.  

So at last we resume dancing and look forward to sharing all the fun and friendship 

that we love. Wed Plus starts 2nd March and Monday Mainstream & Learners on 7 

March. Don’t forget to pre-book if you’d like a spud dinner on St Pat’s night. 

Graham & Dawn 

It is good to be back dancing again. Still a few people playing it 

safe, and at the time of writing only our second week back so 

there is not much to report.   

However it is great to see Wilma, Pauline and especially Mick 

back with us. Mick has not danced for 15 months due to having a 

knee operation, but he has not lost his dancing skills.  

Hope to see more dancers soon.  

Pat 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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We had a few celebrations this month, and 

on the 2nd February a group of 20 went to 

the Empire Hotel to celebrate Doreen’s 90th 

Birthday. After lunch the birthday cakes were 

also used to acknowledge Brian, Jasmine 

and Dianne who all had birthdays very close to Doreen's. Mal preferred to celebrate 

his birthday on the 3rd February in exclusion from all the rest of the club, but never-

theless we do hope you all had a wonderful day and got spoilt as you should.  

On the 12th February a few of the Digger’s went to Wild Frontiers 49th birthday, 

and it was a really good night, fabulous supper and it was good to be back dancing 

after being in hiatus for nearly two months. 

At the time of writing Club members were looking forward to a resumption of 

Square Dancing at our own Club and Diggers 2 mid February.….. We are all so   

excited as it’s been a long break, but Scotty has wanted to keep us all safe. Look-

ing forward to another year of dancing. 

Our new club jackets have arrived, and I must say are very impressive, so if you 

are green with envy and would like to order one, see Karen. Also if you have        

ordered one, don’t forget to see Karen as well. 

Plans are being finalised for our 3rd Birthday, see the flyer in this issue of Round 

Up. Also love was in the air at our Valentine’s Day Dance in February, more on that 

next issue (I do love a bunch of roses, but forget the chocolates this year due to 

having gained weight post-Christmas Break lol). 

Cheers, stay safe and long may we keep on Square Dancing this year. 

Linda W 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/


10 

I’m sure that a return to dancing is going to be sooner than 

later. According to our latest COVID Plan we could return in 

March, however that then needs decisions by dancers      

regarding vaccination level. As a group we can only work 

within the regulations & be flexible to ensure everyone’s health & concerns. 

January gave us three more birthdays. 

Chris ventured into a new decade while 

Mark & I saw a number in the high 

60’s!!!!! Chris will hold her COVID        

delayed celebration later.   

I ventured to Naracoorte Caravan Park 

where the family was holidaying. Our    

accommodation included a caravan, 

camper trailer & cabin. It wouldn’t be 

much of a guess as to which one was 

mine & may I say that while showing the 

Grandies I locked the keys inside. How 

embarrassing having to contact the   owners, after hours, to come to the rescue.  

Ros & Penny travelled a little further in January. They took a scenic flight to Antarc-

tica. They certainly had an experience of a lifetime viewing glaciers, craters, an  

active volcano & seeing the research stations held by various countries. There was 

even a penguin onboard!!!!    

We have our Saint Patrick’s Day Theme on 11th March &  AGM on 25th March so 

hopefully by then I would have caught up with all the news.  

Gail 
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Hi everyone, well not much to report because at the time of 

writing we have not yet resumed square dancing. Rounds 

are back but squares are due to resume 1 March (Learners 

& Mainstream) and 3 March (Plus). 

The committee have adopted a policy that you must be Up 

To Date Vaccinated against COVID to attend club dances and events. This 

means we need you to bring your certificate when you first attend  You will of 

course only need to show us once unless there are further boosters recommend-

ed.  This decision has been made in the interests of our Dancers well being and 

so far consultation has not indicated any objections. 

We are looking forward to dancing again and in particular for your continued  

support of the club during these difficult times. Thank you all for your patience 

and cooperation. 

Happy Dancing from Anne & Les  https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/ 

Regrettably we have decided to delay the start of dancing due to 

COVID. Hopefully circumstances will change soon. 

Happy twirling.                           

Linley. 

https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/
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How great to be able to dance again. Wild Frontier re-opened 

February 4th with two and a half sets of eager dancers.  

Our 49th birthday was celebrated on February 12th with 

enough dancers for over four sets, a lot less than in previous 

years but with numbers capped at 50 for the hall we were 

pleased to be able to accommodate 

everyone. Carolyn did a great job 

checking everyone's proof of vaccina-

tion. Linda again excelled in the kitchen 

providing a special birthday supper with 

help from Heather, Carolyn, David and 

Jane. Lois and Jeff cut the cake, which 

Linda had made. Thanks also to Mur-

ray, Karen, Kevin and anyone else who 

helped setting up. Great calling from 

Jeff,  Scotty, Les, Graham, Ian 

and  Roz, made for a very enjoyable 

night. The club presented Jeff with a    

bottle of his favourite tipple to mark the 

occasion.  

Looking forward to celebrating our 50th 

birthday next year. 

Happy dancing everyone, keep safe, 

Pat. https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/  

https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Kadina Town Hall 

51 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 2 to 3 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:00pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Stephen Janes 0410009382 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

